
JCP Board of Directors Meeting 

September 13, 2022, 5:30 pm 
MINUTES 

 
On September 13, 2022, Jewish Community Partners held a Board Meeting to conduct its business in 
person at the MJCC Board Room.   
 
At 5:30 pm, Mr. Scott Vogel, chair of the Jewish Community Partners Board of Directors, called the 
meeting to order. 
 

JCP Board of Trustees in attendance 
Jordana Berger, Herbert Gerson, Mark Gillenson, Charles Jalenak, Martin Kelman, Josh Sanderson, Irvin Skopp, Ken 
Steinberg, and Scott Vogel.  
 

Jewish Community Partners Staff in Attendance 
Phyllis Abraham, Laura Linder, Carrie Richardson and Tim Wheat  

 
Mr. Vogel called for approval of June 7, 2022, Board Minutes.  Charles Jalenak moved to approve the 
minutes, and Herbert Gerson seconded the motion.  June 7, 2022, Board Minutes were approved. 
 
Scott Vogel announced there will be an Audit Committee Meeting with ATA on September 14, 2022, to 
continue to study our finances and our operational efficiency.. The committee includes Josh Sanderson, 
Jordana Berger, Scott Vogel, Cindy Finestone, Jason Salomon, and David Greenberg.  
 
Financial Dashboard “Deep-Dive” 
Mark Gillenson, VC Impact and Evaluation, reviewed the new financial dashboard created through data 
visualization which our intern Bhavana Garmilla created for JCP. Mr. Gillenson reviewed the static chart 
of FY22-23 Federation Expense Budget, dynamic charts of Miscellaneous Operating Revenue Budget vs 
Actual and MJF Personnel Budget. The board discussed the financial information illustrated on the 
charts, origins of the data, use of the data and ideas for improving the collection and maintenance of the 
data. Tim Wheat, JCP Director of Finance/ HR recommended a committee be formed to discuss and 
research the options.  
 
  



CEO Report 
Laura Linder, JCP President & CEO, reported on the progress of filling our open positions. We have hired 
Jeri Moskovitz for the Israel@75 Coordinator; Laura Kaplan Paller is coming on board mid-October for 
the position of VP Finance and Operations. The Campaign Associate position has been revised to Special 
Events Coordinator.  
Phyllis Abraham, JCP Operations Analyst, reviewed a 90-day Operating Update: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Laura Linder presented the new combined logo for JCP, Federation and Foundation.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ken Steinberg moved to approve the new logo, and Josh Sanderson seconded the motion. 

 

Discussion of FY Goals 

Scott Vogel opened the floor to discussion of creating a policy manual for finance/operations. All board 
members engaged in the group discussions which evolved into a discussion of JCP’s role/purpose in 
regard to providing strategic direction Federation or Foundation on staffing structure. Although not fully 
vetted, other board members suggested that JCP focus on the shared services roles.     

 

Scott Vogel, JCP Chair, adjourned the meeting at 7:05 pm. 


